
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Porchester Road Active Travel Scheme - Start of Works – Phase 2 
 
Following the completion of the first phase of the Porchester Road Active Travel 
Scheme, from Burgass Road to Cherrywood Gardens, work will begin on the second 
phase, from Cherrywood Gardens to Emmanuel Avenue, on Monday 24th March 2025 
and is programmed to take 12 months.  
 
To allow us to carry out this second phase of cycleway works it will, at times, mean: 

• Temporary footpath closures - diversions will always be in place and clearly 
signed. 

• Parking restrictions will be introduced, when necessary, along Porchester Road 
but alternative parking at other locations will remain available. 

• Temporary traffic signals will be in place and traffic lanes temporarily reduced. 
Layout changes will be clearly signed. 

• Side roads at junctions with Porchester Road will need to close for short 
periods. Only one side road junction will be closed at a time. When these 
unavoidable closures are in place, a clearly marked alternative route will be 
available. 

• Temporary bus stops in place. 
 
Phase 2 work comprises the construction of a segregated two-way cycle path to the 
west of the road between Cherrywood Gardens and Kenrick Road and one-way cycle 
paths for northbound and southbound users from Kenrick Road to Emmanuel Avenue. 
Improvements will also be made to road crossings and junctions to improve walking 
routes and accessibility of footways for all users.   
 
The scheme will provide a safer walking and cycling route for those travelling to and 
from residential areas, businesses, the Hogarth Academy and city centre destinations.  
Funding for Porchester Road walking and cycling improvements has come from 
Central Government via the newly formed East Midlands Combined Counties 
Authority. The design and costs of the Porchester Road scheme was assessed and 
approved by Active Travel England as part of the process. 
 
In the interim, ahead of the phase 2 cycleway works starting, footway resurfacing 
works will be taking place along Porchester Road. This work will be undertaken by our 
subcontractor, Colas, who will notify affected residents separately, 48 hours before 
undertaking the work. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

My Ref: Porchester Road Active Travel Scheme     
Your 
Ref: 

 
Porchester Road Active Travel Scheme 

Contact: Cycling & Walking team 
Email: 
Phone:  

cycle@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
0115 915 5555 
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For your information 
 
Our working hours will be 07.30-16.00 weekdays and Saturdays 08.30-13.00. We 
apologise in advance for any inconvenience the works may cause and will do all we 
can to keep it to a minimum. 
 
If we need to make any changes to the proposed timeline or works, we will publish 
them online on the Transport Nottingham website:  
 

www.transportnottingham.com/porchester-road  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have any further questions or would like this letter translating or provided in 
another format then please do not hesitate to get in touch via the contact details at the 
start of the letter. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Felicity Ward 
 
Felicity Ward 
Project Manager 

http://www.transportnottingham.com/porchester-road

